
 

Freundeskreises IKIRARO Bad Oeynhausen/Porta Westfalica mit Ruli/Ruanda 
Vorstand: Bastian Behr, Werner Eyßer, Ludger Brinkert, Martina Korte 
Bankverbindung: Freundeskreis IKIRARO e.V. - IBAN: DE60 4905 1285 0008 3045 94 
Stadtsparkasse Bad Oeynhausen - BIC: WELA DE D1OEH  

  

 
                July 2020 

Visit to Rwanda 

 

Dear all, 

We have planned our trip to Ruli this summer for quite a long time – especially 
looking forward to the celebrations for our 25th anniversary of the Friendship 
between Ruli and Bad Oeynhausen/Porta Westfalica. 
 
Nobody expected that anything could prevent us from meeting this summer.  
However, we have been forced now to cancel our trip due to the Covid-19 crisis. 
All our flights have been cancelled and due to the travel restrictions and the current 
situation there is no chance for a visit at this time. There is still an official travel 
warning of the German Government and the Rwandan borders are still closed. 
 
However, this decision will not have any influence on our friendship – the visit is 
just postponed but not abandoned. During the last 25 years, there were several 
difficulties in our partnership – and we have successfully overcome all of them. 
This crisis is for sure the biggest challenge we have had to face up to now – but the 
most important thing is that everybody is healthy and fine. We will for sure continue 
our successful work and friendship. 
 
Thanks to the social media channels, e-mail, website etc. we, of course, intend to 
stay in close contact and keep up to date about the current situation in both 
countries.  
 
Thanks for your understanding in this difficult situation. 
 
Take care everybody – hope to see you soon! Please extend our greetings to 
everybody in Ruli!  
 
Warmest regards, 
 
Ikiraro e.V. 
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